CMS Minutes

PTO Executive Board Meeting

August 30, 2012

6:00 p.m. CMS, Room 115

Sam Stueckle, Patricia Fouts, Tammy Stopinski, Karen Scott, Jennifer Pack, Judy Dodson, Dr. Ash, Mellie Brackett, Joy Connor, Jill Smith

1) Sam called the meeting to order @ 6:08 p.m.

2) Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Karen to approve the minutes as written.   Jennifer seconded.  Motion approved.

3) Treasurers Reports:  Starting Balance as of 7.23.12 is $3,086.01 and ending cash balance as of 8.29.12 is $24,758.50.  Expenses totaled $292.89

a)  The Tiger Hunt brought in $12,000.00 in donations and as of 8.29.12 Parent donations total $21,925.00, (which is about 3 times higher than last year at this time).

b)   $900.00 in Credit Card donations were received which translated to $18.90 in credit card fees from the bank.  

c)   Patricia would like to purchase the PTO Manager Software for $119.00.

d)   Tammy made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report as given and Judy 2nd.  Motion approved

4)  Tiger Hunt Recap:  A great turnout this year for the tiger hunt.  Sam reported it was a good move to have the school open. Many of the incoming 6th grade students were showing parents their lockers, etc.

a) It was suggested that we not have Food Sign Up for next year.  There was still more desserts than finger foods and we ran out of ‘real‘food pretty early into the event.

b)   Jill suggested that we advertise as BYOP - Bring Your Own Picnic.

c) Jennifer made the suggestion that we offer Pizza for sale. Dr. Ash stated that Dominoes has a pizza truck that could come out or we can have Roasted Corn, etc. 

d) We tabled further discussion until closer to the event next year.  

5)   Fund Raising:

a)  Patricia Fouts reported the average median donation from 193 donations is $113.60.

b)  Trivia Night:  Karen and Jill already have several chair persons for the various committees.  They are working on but still need chairs for The Auction and Sponsor committees.  They feel they have some good prospects for these functions and would like to have their first meeting before fall break.

c)   Dr. Ash will do an All Call after Labor Day thanking parents for their donations to date, but reiterating the need for further participation.

d)   Sam will follow up with an e mail to parents giving a brief PTO update mentioning the PTO budget for the year and reminding parents to make their donations.

e)   Thank you notes for the donations at the Tiger Hunt event have been sent out.

6)  Volunteer Report:

a)  Jennifer reported we had a great response on the directory forms.  They are ready to start inputting the information into the system.  Mellie brought up that she received 65 requests for copies of the volunteer form from parents who stated they didn’t receive it.   It was suggested that next year the form be included in the personalized packet that is sent home with the kids so that teachers didn’t have to pass them out at the beginning of the year.

b) Mellie asked if someone could take over the watering of the bushes in the back of the school.  Dr. Ash will speak with Bubba to see if they can take on this extra task.

c) Mr. Burns is setting up a mock election and needs parent volunteers to help out during the day.  Jennifer will get with Mr. Burns for the details and will have an e mail sent out requesting parents to help.

d) Dr. Nichols contacted Sam and wanted to know if we could assist in providing, setting up a phone bank in order to conduct polling.  We do not have a phone bank room per say, but a couple of people could use phones in different rooms to conduct the polling.  Sam is going to get in touch with Dr. Nichols to see exactly what he is needed.

7)  Principal Report:

a) This year theMiddle School student will have to give Constructive Response Assessments throughout the year.  This only means that they will have to explain their answers.  These tests will not count as a grade in their curriculum.

b) Next year Rutherford County will adapt the Common Core textbooks.  46 states will adapt these books.  This simply means that all the states will teach the same things.  Right now, textbooks are written more for CA and Texas.  This will allow students that move to another state, to be on the same level as they were in TN.

c) Writing Assessments for 8th and 11th grade will be given on computers this year.  Hopefully in the near future all tests will be taken on computers.

d) Rutherford County also wants to adopt for students - BYOD - Bring your own device, (i.e. Smart Phone, IPAD,) to school.  

e) The PSAT will be given October 17th, at Central.  It is the cheapest way for a High School student to take a standardized exam. ($15.00)  Dr. Ash strongly urges Freshman and Sophomores to take this exam.  It will not count against them, but allow them good practice for standardized testing.  Junior Year is when the PSAT hits the National Merit and scholarships start being offered.

f) ACT should be taken Sophomore Year.  Again this is good practice for standardized testing.

g) Dr. Ash suggested that Middle Schoolers should read a nonfiction article every day and recite what they have read back to their parents.  Articles out of Sports Illustrated, Time, etc. are good examples.  Reading nonfiction articles is one of the best ways to prepare for standardized testing.  It helps the comprehension levels.

h) Central is getting 100 new parking spaces.  They should start breaking ground in September.

8)  Budget:

a) PTO Fundraiser Proposed Budget for 2012-2013 is $41,300.00.  The Wish List totals $34,378.00, which is over and above the $41,300.00

b) The Departments came up with suggestions for Instructional Supplies and Equipment totaling $15,000.00.  Dr. Ash is allotted so much per child and cannot spend Consumable material, No Teachers training on these dollars.  

c) A motion was made by Judy to vote on presenting the Proposed Budget to the General Meeting.  2nd by Patricia.  Motion passed.

9)   Meeting Dates:
      a)  9.18.12 - General PTO Meeting 8:00 a.m. – PTO Executive Board to bring breakfast item
      b)  10.18.12 – Executive Board Meeting 6:00 p.m. Room 115

 c)  11.26.12 – Executive Board Meeting 5:00 p.m. Room 115

10)  Other Business:

a) Judy Dodson is checking into a Fall Event for the school.  It was decided that Breakfast for Dinner nice to have.  Discussion was had on having it the night before ½ Marathon in Oct. Judy is checking with Rotary Club and other organizations to see what the best options are to pull this off.

b) Central Magnet is giving back and planning a Charity event hosting Feed the Neighborhood a meal before Thanksgiving.  Plans are still in process on the logistics to make this happen.

c) The Executive Board approved a Standing Rule to keep $3,000.00 in the bank account to pay for Trivia Night Expenses prior to the event.  Patricia made a motion to accept and Jill seconded.  Motion was passed

With no further business Sam adjourned the meeting @ 8:00                   
